
 
 

CLAYTON COUNTY VETERANS AFFAIRS MEETING 
600 Gunder Road NE, Elkader, Iowa 52043 

March 18, 2024 at 7:30 a.m. 
 

Veterans Commission Meeting was called to order at 7:30 a.m. on March 18, 2024 at the Clayton County Office Building 
Meeting Room. 
 
I.) Roll Call:  Commissioners Clark, Eilers, Torkelson and Jordan, Director present. 
 
II.) Approval of Minutes: Motion was made by Eilers to approve the minutes from February 12, 2024. Motion was 
seconded by Clark; Motion carried. 
 
III.) Public Comments: No public comments noted. 
 
IV.) Budget Review. Jordan distributed the current Fiscal Budget for 2023-2024. Budget this month included a return 
that resulted in a negative cash balance of $304.00 for expenditures (fiscal activity).  This balance was the result of a 
rental deposit being returned for an outreach event. The Veterans Affairs office spent $4207.51 during the month with 
61.27% remaining in the budget. Eilers made the motion to approve the budget, Clark seconded the motion; motion 
carried. 
 
V.) Old Business:  
 
 Jordan noted that that the Emergency Management Office had no space available for van storage onsite. The van will 
continue to be stored at the current facility.  
 
VI.) New Business 
 
a). The District 2 Meeting will be held at the Diamond Joe Casino in Dubuque March 22, 2024 from 9:00 a.m. to 2:00 
p.m. 
 
b). Spring Schooling Dates for Veteran Service Officers are scheduled for April 16-18 in Johnson County. There will be no 
separate training for Commissioners at this time. 
 
c). Discussion was held regarding the upcoming VA Technical Artificial Enhancement aspect for applications/claims of 
veterans.  Examiners will be able to determine if the veteran meets the criteria established and process veterans' claims 
faster.   
 
d). 1). Jordan asked to replace the plastic floor mat in his office and purchase a new stronger glass floor mat. 
 
      2).  He also suggested that the Commission invest in a new brochure packet which would outline the VA state and 
            federal disability benefits using a larger print. These brochures could be created individually for each client. Pages 
            could be inserted or deleted depending on the needs of the veteran. 
 
      3).  Jordan requested to order more calendars, pens, and notebooks to be distributed to veterans. 
 
      4).  Jordan recommended that we consider a rural transit option serving veterans who are not mobile. He said he 
            would like to allocate $1,000-$1500 to contract with EARL, the rural transit van operating in the area. 
            Transportation would be arranged by our Transportation Director to the VA facility using grant dollars. 
 
      5). Motion was made by Eilers to allow Jordan to purchase the items requested, and seconded by Clark; Motion 
            carried.  
 
e). Jordan said that there would be a Van Driver’s Meeting in the large conference room on April 12, 2024 from 11:00 
a.m. to 1:00 p.m. 



 
f). The February Statistical Report was distributed. 31 total number of calls received this month re: Veteran related 
concerns. 37 total office visits from Veterans, and 4 home visits.  
 
g). The VA now offers online ordering for CPAP supplies. 
 
h).  The Air Force recently announced the reopening of its recall program to fill mid-careered commissioned and enlisted 
jobs. This announcement was made to address critical staffing issues.  
 
VII. Review and approval of Claims. 
 
VIII. Confirmation of Next Meeting. Next meeting will be on April 8, 2024 at 7:30 a.m. 
 
IX. Adjourn. Clark made the motion to adjourn, Eilers seconded the motion; Motion carried. The meeting was adjourned 
at 8:30 a.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted by Gerrie Torkelson 
  



March Report  
 

28 total number of calls received this month re: Veteran related concerns.  

17 total office visits from Veterans. 

1 home visit 

1 training event 
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VA & State Updates:    
 
VA Health Care – Expansion of Benefit  
 
Veterans who were exposed to toxins or other hazards during their military service are now eligible to enroll in VA health 
care.  This is a change expands eligibility to include all Veterans served (whether in the US or abroad) in the Vietnam War, 
Gulf War, Iraq or Afghanistan or another other combat zone after September 11, 2011.   Additionally, who were never 
deployed but were exposed to toxins or hazard while training or on active duty in the US are now eligible to enroll and 
may enroll directly without applying first for VA disability compensation benefits.  US Department of Veterans Affairs News 
Release dated March 5, 2024, is attached.  
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VA Announces Steps to Increase Screening & Benefit Access for Veterans with Cancer   
  
VA has announced implementation of new steps to expand preventative services, health care and benefits for Veterans 
with cancer.    

• VA will expand access to genetic, lung and colorectal cancer screenings for veterans.  The goal is to have a process 
in place by year’s end that ensures that each veteran, in need, is provided with an option to have genetic screening 
test done.  

• VA plan to ensure that each VA medical facility can perform lung cancer screenings.  Additionally, smoking 
cessation services will continue to be provided with the goal is to integrate this program as part of lung cancer 
screening services.  Veterans may continue to use the tobacco quit line at 1-855-QUIT-VET to enroll in cessation 
programs.    
 
     

  



 

 

 

 



  



 


